

NCEC

THE NATIONAL COMMITTEE FOR AN ÉFFECTIVE CONGRESS

RECEIVED

MEMORANDUM

MAR - 1 1990

10 East 39th Street New York, NY 10016 (212) 686-4905

507 Capitol Court, N.E. Washington, DC 20002 (202) 547-1151

Chairman

Sidney H. Scheuer (1893-1987)

Vice Chairmen

Henry Steele Commager* George R. Donahue*

Secretary

Muriel G. Blumenthal*

Treasurer

James E. Byron*

National Director

Russell Hemenway*

Directors

Steve Allen Harry Ashmore* Muriel G. Blumenthal* Stimson Bullitt Robert B. Choate Blair Clark* Henry Steele Commager* Maxwell Dane* Joan K. Davidson* Mark B. Dayton George R. Donahue* Joan Pyle Dufault Nicholas D. Etcheverry* Ruth P. Field Robert B. Gimbel Cynthia Harris Jane Hart Carol W. Haussamen Dennis Heffernan Russell Hemenway* Harry Kahn Irvin Larner Frances Lear Orin Lehman S. Jay Levy James Michener Don Montgomery Bishop Paul Moore, Jr. Stewart R. Mott* Jean R. Pennybacker Laughlin Phillips Gary Ratner Thomas Scheuer* Telford Taylor* Barbara Tuchman Helen C. Vanderbilt George Wald George Wallerstein William Woodward, III

*Executive Board

TO:

Representative Joe MoakleyHouse Rules Committee

FROM: RE:

Mark Gersh Massachusetts Redistricting

DATE:

March 1, 1990

Massachusetts is almost certain to lose one congressional district following the 1990 census. of the ten reconstructed congressional districts would be composed of 590,000-595,000 persons, if present population trends continue.

At least five congressional districts (1st-Conte), (7th-Markey), (8th-Kennedy), (9th-Moakley) and (11th-Donnelly) would be required to pick up more than 60,000 new residents to meet the population requirements.

In 1980, only 3% of the Massachusetts population was composed of blacks; 2% were Spanish and 1% Asian. The Ninth Congressional District was approximately 15% Black and 4% Spanish. No other district in the state contained a Black population as high as 10%. others (2nd-Neal 5% Black) and (11th-Donnelly-8% Black) exceeded the 5% level.

There is absolutely no possibility of a Black majority district in Massachusetts. It is both a geographic and numerical impossibility. The entire state contained less than 200,000 Blacks as of 1980. Consequently, if every Black voter resided in the same congressional district, its Black population would still be less than 40%.

There is no legal precedent for a judicial body ordering an increase in Black population without creating a Black majority district. Furthermore, the 3% Massachusetts Black population is hardly a compelling case arguing the under-representation of Blacks in the state congressional delegation. Courts have shown an interest in establishing Black districts where geography makes such a district feasible. Additionally, outside parties generally must demonstrate an intent to deprive a just minority of the opportunity for representation.

While legislatures may face pressure to create Black districts -- particularly in the south, Massachusetts does not face this problem.